



Parent Update 10 June 2022



Lucy Gambier Headteacher

Dear Parent/Carer,

A warm welcome back after half term and the jubilee weekend. I hope that the 4-day weekend was a restful one and an opportunity for some quality family time.

We return to school on the home straight – the final 7 weeks of term. This is one of my favourite times of the year with so much to look forward

to including Sports Day, Year 6 Welcome Day, the Year 11 Prom and Curriculum Enrichment Week (CEW).

As we enter this key time of year, I'd like to remind parents of key contacts should you need to speak to your child's Head of Year.

Kirsty Taylor (Year 7) - ktaylor@penrice.org.uk Jade Cox (Year 8) - jcox@penrice.org.uk Adrian Sutcliffe (Year 9) - asutcliffe@penrice.org.uk Kev Toms (Year 10) - ktoms@penrice.org.uk Clare Razzell (Year 11) - crazzell@penrice.org.uk

We look forward to sharing a successful end of term with you and your child(ren).



Kevin TomsNewly Appointed Head of Year 10

New Head Students to be Announced Soon

We are nearing the final stage of the interview process for our Senior Prefect Roles. We will be announcing our new Senior Prefects within the next few weeks, including that of the Head Student roles.



Year 10 Geograph Field Trip on Monday



Paul Johnson Head of Year 7 for September 2022

Joining Penrice

September 2022 Transition Hub





Year 6 Transition Process

For current Penrice parents who have another child joining us in September, our Transition information has now been published on the website. Please visit the <u>Transition Hub</u> for more information and save the date of our Welcome Day & Evening on Monday 4th July.

I am currently visiting each primary school to greet our new starters.

Pride

Respect

Success



Kernow Health are running another vaccination clinic at Penrice on Monday 27 June 2022 as detailed below. Please click the relevant links to view the relevant letters and access the consent forms.

- HPV vaccination (dose 1 and dose 2) to Year 8 boys and girls. <u>Full information</u>.
- The HPV vaccination is also available to boys and girls in Years 9, 10 and 11 who have missed doses due to the covid pandemic. <u>Full</u> information.
- Teenage Booster vaccination which protects against Diphtheria, Tetanus and Polio, as well as a Meningitis booster for Year 9 boys and girls. <u>Full</u> information.
- Teenage Booster vaccination which protects against Diphtheria, Tetanus and Polio, as well as a Meningitis booster for Year 10 & 11 boys and girls who may have missed their vaccine due to the pandemic. Full information.

Please submit your consent by midday on Wednesday 22 June.



Gavin ThomasAssistant Headteacher

Updated Year 10 PPE Timetable

As students now have the opportunity to visit selected post-16 colleges at the end of the month, we have made some changes to the PPE timetable to avoid any clashes. Students have been given new copies this morning and you can access a digital copy via the <u>link here</u>.



Marie Thomas Year 11 Team

Unwanted Uniform and PE Kit

Unwanted Uniform and PE Kits wanted! Please put all clean/washed items in the collection bin in reception. Items wanted are listed below.

<u>Uniform</u>
Black Tailored Trousers
Black Skirts
Blazers
Jumpers
Ties

PE Kits Skorts PE T-Shirts / Long Sleeved Tops Hoodies PE Black Socks Thank you.



Gavin Thomas
Assistant Headteacher

Year 11 - Final Weeks and the Prom

As we approach the final full week of exams, I would like to say how incredible Year 11 have conducted themselves throughout this period. It has been a busy week and I am sure there will be some early nights tonight and late starts tomorrow

- they have been brilliant!

We have made some changes to the final week as there are only a couple of exams to prepare for...

On Monday, students have their Chemistry exam. This will be followed by Physics boosters during Periods 2 and 3. Students are then able to sign out if they wish or a space will be made available for them to revise.

On Tuesday and Wednesday, there will be Physics boosters during Periods 1 and 2. During Period 3,



we have planned some ballroom dancing sessions in preparation for the Ball/Prom on Thursday. Again, students are able to sign out after Period 3, but they are welcome to stay in school and revise if they would prefer.

On Thursday, students are free to leave and get ready for the Ball as soon as the exam has been completed. We then look forward to seeing them all and celebrating together at the Atlantic Hotel in Newquay.

Key Information Regarding the Prom

Arrivals from 5.30pm. Meal at 6.30pm. Dancing from 9.00pm until we depart at 11.00pm.

Parents / Guardians are allowed to come and watch arrivals, but are not allowed access to the Hotel.

Myself and Mrs Thomas are very excited! It is going to be the best Prom yet!!





Final Words

I leave you with a collection of lovely photos from Monday's Year 10 Geography trip where students journeyed from Par Beach to Charlestown, conducting a wide range of field studies. There was lovely weather, and it was a great opportunity to enjoy a whole-cohort field trip, just like pre-pandemic times.

Wishing all of you a lovely weekend - Lucy.



